


OAKDALE TOWN BOARD MEETING MINUTES

The regular meeting of the Oakdale Town Board was called to order by Chairman Jerry Bloom on Monday, May 9th, 2022 at 6:00 p.m.  Chairman Bloom, Supervisor Tiber, Supervisor Dechant, Treasurer Betthauser and Clerk Wilson were present.

The Pledge of Allegiance was recited. 

Motion by Dechant, seconded by Tiber, to approve the minutes of the previous Town Board meeting held on April 11th, 2022 as amended.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Motion by Tiber, seconded by Bloom, to accept the Treasurer’s report as presented.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Motion by Bloom, seconded by Dechant, to accept the Clerk’s report as presented.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Alternate truck route for SmartSand discussed.  With construction on County PP in Oakdale SmartSand is requesting to run empty trucks on Grover Rd.  Town Board preferred alternate truck route to utilize Funnel Rd.

Motion by Dechant, seconded by Tiber, to proceed with 2022 sealcoating projects including, Funnel Rd sections 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, Honeysuckle Ave, Huckleberry Rd, Huron Ave, and a portion of Itasca Rd.  Omitted are Funnel Rd section 1 and Hudson Rd.  Calculation of the cost will be confirmed with Scott Construction.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Motion by Dechant, seconded by Tiber, to approve payment of bills as presented.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Road report discussed.  Grass in cemetery.  Quite a bit of road patching completed.  Ditch cleaning on Justice in progress.  

Greyhound road work discussed.  Brush has been cut.  Surveying completed by Dechant.  Inquiry from Drinkwine why his address is Griffin rd, requesting to change to Greyhound rd.  Referred to Monroe County for address change request.  Discussion of Greyhound road surveying marker location.  

Grandad road cul-de-sac change request from Matthew Steele discussed.  Would like to build a shed within 50 ft of the roadway.  

Motion by Bloom, seconded by Dechant to add Grandad cul-de-sac request onto June meeting agenda.  All ayes.  Motion carried.

Correspondence with Office of the Commissioner of Railroads discussed.  Funnel rd pavement markings for the railroad crossing on County W are requested.  Lowering the speed limit discussed.  Clerk Wilson will clarify requirement in the event of a speed limit change with the Railroad Commission.

Next Town Board meeting date changed to June 14th.

Clerk Wilson will research requirements to hold the date for Board of Review.

Upcoming WTA meeting May 19th.  Clerk Wilson will RSVP.

Correspondence discussed.  

Motion by Bloom, seconded by Dechant, to adjourn.  All ayes.  Meeting adjourned 7:15 p.m.

Alex E. Wilson, Oakdale Town Clerk 



